
CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 3 OF THE 

TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE TASK FORCE 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 

on June 1, 2021 

 
 
The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force met at 9:30 a.m., on May 19, 2021. 

 
Members Present Electronic 

Participation 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair X 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Vice-Chari X 

Alexander Bonadiman X 

Jillian Britto X 

Daniel Henrique X 

Margaret Mikolajczak, Senior Project Manager, Ministry of Transportation 
(MTO) 

X 

Lucio Polsinelli X 

Brian Titherington, Director, Transportation & Infrastructure Planning, York 
Region 

X 

 
Staff Present 

 

Vince Musacchio, Director of Infrastructure Planning & Corporate Asset 
Management  

X 

Peter Pilateris, Director, Transportation and Fleet Management Services X 
Selma Hubjer, Transportation Engineering Manager  X 
Margie Chung, Manager of Traffic  X 
Christopher Tam, Transportation Project Manager/Transportation Engineer X 
Dorothy Kowpak, Project Manager, Active & Sustainable Transportation X 
Winnie Lai, Transportation Project Manager/Transportation Engineer X 
Catherine Vettese, Communication Advisor Partner, Communication 
Engagement  

X 

Adelina Bellisario, Council / Committee Administrator X 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE PLAN 

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by the Project Manager, Active & 
Sustainable Transportation and Communication C1, entitled, 
“Active Transportation Update”, was received; and 
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2) That the comments by Mr. Victor Lacaria, Polo Crescent, 

Woodbridge, be received. 

2. MICRO-MOBILITY FRAMEWORK 

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by the Transportation Project 
Manager/Transportation Engineer, and Communication C2, 
entitled, “Micro-Mobility Framework”, was received; and 

2) That the comments by Mr. Victor Lacaria, Polo Crescent, 
Woodbridge, be received. 

3. NEW BUSINESS – ATTENDANCE AT TASK FORCE AND SUB-
COMMITTEES MEETINGS 
 
The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 

Due to the lack of attendance at the Task Force and Sub-Committees 
meetings, Councillor DeFrancesca, Chair of the Transportation and 
Infrastructure requested that an email be sent out to all members to re-
affirm their commitment to the Task Force mandate, including attending all 
meetings on a regular basis. 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Task Force by 
Councillor DeFrancesca. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 


